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COMMODORE’S CORNER 
Jean Pattenaude, commodore@broadbaysailing.org 

September went out with a bang! We joined a cruise the weekend of the 23rd of September that was 

sponsored by Karl and Ronda Shulenburg to Seaford Yacht Club. SYC greeted us with open arms with 

many of their members gathering under the gazebo to party with us. The food that was shared for the 

docktails was outstanding! After partying until midnight on Shangri-La, Jerry was still able to catch a 

most beautiful sunrise. This was Jerry and mine first time at this beautiful anchorage, we are likely to 

return soon. 

We held the Neptune Atlantic Regatta last weekend, which turned out to be a great race! Our sponsors 

Fish & Slips, Mannino's Italian Bistro, and Coyote Cafe 51, did a wonderful job supplying the wine and 

beer for the skippers meeting, catered the food at the awards ceremony, and contributed monetary 

funds to help with expenses. We appreciate their sponsorship and all the sailors that came and raced in 

this regatta. Without the support, this event would not be what it is today. 

An amazing story unfolded during this race. On S/V Kaleidoscope, Chris Whately and his crew spotted a 

man floating in the water in the Chesapeake Bay. His kayak had flipped over in the bad conditions and 

he was separated from it. He was treading water for approximately 2 hours. They stopped and rescued 

him, and proceeded to finish the race with him on board. The weather conditions were terrible, rough 

and windy. No one was spotted on the water other than our boats because of the race. It is safe to say, 

if this race was not being run, his chances of being spotted and saved were very slim. We have heroes 

among us! Good job S/V Kaleidoscope! We look forward to hearing more details from Chris. Oh, by the 

way, they ended up finishing 2nd place overall. 

Our next membership meeting will be at the Luna Maya Restaurant, October 17th at 6:30. Their address 

is 2010 Colley Ave., Norfolk, Va. I will need to have RSVP's back to me at jean@leofjohnscontractor.com 

by October 12th. They are supplying us with our own room in the back so they will need to know how 

much help to bring in for our group. Please RSVP, this is important! At this meeting we will ask for 

nominations for officers for next year, and then the slate will be voted on at our November meeting. If 

you would like to volunteer for a spot on the board, please see Guy Sorensen. The menu for Luna Maya 

follows the Commodore’s Corner. 

Write this down! Our November meeting will be held at the ODU Sailing Center on November 14th at 

6:30pm. This is one week earlier than our normal meeting time so the meeting date does not interfere 

with the Thanksgiving holiday. This will be a pot luck and BBSA's holiday party. More information will be 

provided in the next Banter. 

Last year, BBSA had a float in various Christmas Parades. We are looking for volunteers to help put our 

Christmas sailing float together for the lighting of Norfolk Illumination parade. We can use help 

decorating the float, and we need volunteers to walk alongside the night of the parade. If you are 

interested please contact Jonathan Romero at romeroarms@cox.net or myself at 

jean@leofjohnscontractor.com This is a real fun time, sign up now! 

I have some exciting news to share! Sergio has made arrangements to have our Annual Banquet 

(Change of Command) at the Cavalier Yacht Club on Saturday January 27th. Save the date!! 

I have been asked what is the status of the BVI cruise? It is on! They have assured me they will be ready 

to go and provide excellent service! Since they are scrambling at this time, and having some issues with 

communication, I have not included the cruise invitation in this Banter. As soon as I receive more 

information and the availability of boats, we can pick up where we left off. 

mailto:commodore@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:jean@leofjohnscontractor.com
mailto:romeroarms@cox.net
mailto:jean@leofjohnscontractor.com
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Fall is in the air, but now is the best sailing weather, make time to get out while you can! 

Jean Pattenaude   
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RACING NEWS 
Scott Almond, racing@broadbaysailing.org 

Jerry Pattenaude, onedesign@broadbaysailing.org  

"Small Craft Advisory".  Let me start by saying that I consider a Pearson 26 to be a small craft... and yet 

we (the Neptune's Atlantic Regatta Race Committee) went out in WHARF RAT, Andy Spittler's Pearson 

26 and anchored in a 20+ knot breeze from the NNW shortly before 0900 and stayed on-station until 

shortly after 1030 when seas were easily 3-4 feet outside of Little Creek Inlet.  With the majority of us 

feeling green in the gills within the first half hour, even the breakfast jokes got old (yummy!).  I took 

another one "for the team" when I lost my vintage, collector's item, 2006 Volvo Penta Cape Charles Cup 

hat while hoisting anchor as the bow of Andy's boat was submarining into the waves.  After seeing off 22 

of the 30 boats entered (yes, there were 8 smart skippers that decided that coffee on the couch with 

ESPN SportsCenter was a better option that morning than racing), we hustled in and then lead-footed it 

down to the oceanfront where Jean and Jerry Pattenaude, along with Bob Howell (one of the smart 

ones) were already on-station to record the first 8 boats, which crossed the finish line around 11:45am!  

With only 2 dropping out, the remaining fleet of 20 sailed the 15 mile course before 12:10pm! 

The really exciting news, though, came on-board KALEIDOSCOPE, Chris Whately's Hunter 30.  Half-way 

through the race, the crew on KALEIDOSCOPE rescued a kayaker from a certain bad outcome (at that 

point, in the water with no kayak around) who had been in the water for some time.  My hat is off to 

Chris and his crew for their Corinthian spirit.  There's more... KALEIDOSCOPE went on to win her class 

and was the 2nd boat to cross the finish line, only 39 seconds behind the First to Finish sled, DANGER 

PAWS. 

Big thanks to our Signal Boat Crew, Andy Spittler (skipper) and Dickie and Sally Cole for their excellent 

work (at keeping their breakfast down; it's a little funny, now).  Also, a big thank you to Chris Talbert 

who graciously volunteered to set and recover the finish line mark along with his 1st mate, Erik Saylor, 

as well as Sandy Smith and Bob Howell, who helped us at the finish line.  Event chairman, Jerry 

Pattenaude, did another great job this year and secured a fantastic sponsor in Mannino's Italian Bistro, 

who took over as our major sponsor for The Raven, who had supported us for many years. 

Full results are on our website.  Here are the top BBSA finishers: 

PHRF A 

2nd Place - MYRAGE - Christian Schaumloffel 

PHRF B 

1st Place - BLACK WIDOW - Gade, Copeland, and Girardin 

2nd Place - BLUE GHOST - Guy Sorensen 

PHRF C 

1st Place - LONA - Carey Hardesty 

PHRF N 

1st Place - PISCES - John Wandling 

2nd Place - RESTLESS - Jay Thompson 

3rd Place - KNOT RIGHT - Gary Newton 

Cruising 

1st Place - KALEIDOSCOPE - Chris Whately 

2nd Place - SURELY BOO - Dave Bettis 

4th Place - HEDONIST - Grant Cooley 

 

mailto:racing@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:onedesign@broadbaysailing.org
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Upcoming dates of which to be aware: 

14 October – 'Round the Lights Race - Race #13 in the SBDRS - www.opcyc.org   

18 November – CCV Banquet (where the SBDRS trophies are presented) - www.ccvracing.us. See flyer at 

the end of Racing News. 

 

Little Creek Sailing Association Wednesday Races: 
littlecreek@broadbaysailing.org 

Date (Series/Race) Spinnaker Winner NS-1 Winner NS-2 Winner 

9/13/2017 
Series 5. Race 4 

Elixir 
 

Pegasus 
 

Couer d’ Alene 
 

LCSA Face Book Page:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/250807138384289  

 

Willoughby Racers Thursday Races: 
willoughbyracers@broadbaysailing.org  Check our website 

http://www.broadbaysailing.org/racing/willoughby.asp and our Willoughby Racers Facebook page for 

updates and more information. 

 

Upcoming Races: 

Willoughby Memorial Race: 

Join us for an October tradition at Willoughby Bay... the Memorial Race. Racing is for non-spinnaker, 

single headsail only and features a staggered/pursuit start. 

The Willoughby Racers end-of-season party will follow where race trophies and WR season trophies will 

be awarded. 

Skippers' Meeting - 1000 

First Flag - 1200 

Online registration is designed for use with Microsoft Internet Explorer and will not work with Mozilla 

Firefox, Google Chrome, or Apple i anythings. Sorry! 

Hot Buttered Rum Race: 

The date for the Hot Buttered Rum Race is November 4th. Mark your calendar. More details to follow. 

 

Copied from Southern Bay Racing News You Can Use #858, October 2, 2017: 

BEWARE the Crawling Crab. THE START TIME OF CCV FALL SERIES DAY 3 (Races 4&5) ON SUNDAY, 

OCTOBER 8TH, HAS BEEN PUSHED BACK TO 12:00 NOON.  Because of the new route of the Crawling 

Crab Festival Half-Marathon, streets in the vicinity of Hampton Yacht Club will be blocked until 10AM.  

After 10AM, if stopped by crossing patrolmen, skippers and crew of race boats should identify 

themselves as such and ask to be passed through, if possible.  To see the published route information, 

click on http://crawlincrabhalf.com/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2017/05/CC2017-Half.pdf. 

 

  

http://www.opcyc.org/
http://www.ccvracing.us/
mailto:littlecreek@broadbaysailing.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/250807138384289
mailto:willoughbyracers@broadbaysailing.org
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/racing/willoughby.asp
http://crawlincrabhalf.com/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2017/05/CC2017-Half.pdf
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CRUISING NEWS 
Sergio Diehl, cruising@broadbaysailing.org 

BBSA Cruisers 

A good month for sailing, with temperatures that are near perfect for evenings at anchor, the bad news 

is “Winter is Coming”.  Following two years of bad weather for the Labor Day Weekend Cruise, S/V 

Shangri-La was finally able to get their cruise to the Ware River where there were plenty of fresh Oysters 

which Jerry plucked out of the water only hours before they made it to the grill.  The cruise to Southhall 

landing did not materialize, and I was so looking forward to the Shrimp Boil, maybe we can convince the 

Clark’s to try again soon.   Hope the hurricanes with the rain and some wind stay far enough East for the 

rest of the Season to have no effect on our weekend plans.  There are no cruises planned for the 

upcoming month, although one of my favorite Land Cruises is the Annapolis Boat Show where I know 

that I will run into a good number of members and cruisers looking for the latest in gadgets, or to fill out 

their lists for Santa.  We still have a couple of cruises planned for the remainder of the year, our 

calendar is posted on the web site.  Please take a few minutes to RSVP to the Cruise Captains to assist 

with their planning as well as start making your reservations as slips on the weekends start filling up. 

Time to get underway, 

Sergio 

S/V Modus Vivendi 

Labor Day Cruise  

We have been trying to sail to the Ware River for a party at Nam Vu's house for 2 years, but tropical 

storms would get in the way. This year we were successful! Some joined us by car because the weather 

was predicted to be real rainy and rough, but it ended up being a good sailing day.  

Nam Vu and his wife, Hoa, put on a nice party and cooked up lots of food along with supplying us with 

many oysters. The oysters were fresh and huge as Jerry helped Nam Vu pull them from their cages 

under his just before we started to roast them. We had S/V Melantho 2, Shangri-La, Summer Wine and 

Flight Risk sail to the venue. Bucky and Leslie, Sergio and Misty along with his family joined us by car.  

On the 2nd day, part of the group sailed to York River Yacht Haven, where we enjoyed docktails and 

apps with Jack and Rita, S/V Dessert First, Ron and Debbie, and SV Hedonist, Barb and Grant. We ate in 

the restaurant on the dock and then Jerry and Joe helped Grant fix a fuel problem on his boat. It was a 

long night, but Barb and Grant were able to leave on their own power in the morning. The wind 

direction which was mostly on the nose prevented us getting much of a sail in but we tried.  

I want to thank everyone who joined us, we had a nice time.  

Jean & Jerry Pattenaude  

S/V Shangri-La 

  

mailto:cruising@broadbaysailing.org
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Seaford Yacht Club/Back Creek Cruise  

It was a great weekend for sailing! Unfortunately, on Saturday the wind was from the north so if you 

wanted to get up the bay without iron assistance, you would have had to tack back and forth… against 

the current. For us it was a “motor sail” for a good part of the journey to SYC. Thanks to the storms 

being off the coast… luckily FAR off the coast, the northerly breezes, and being informed that dredging 

had recently taken place in Back Creek, we decided to “test the depths” and take Bella Vela to the club. 

It provided an us opportunity to show off our boat to my parents. But enough about me… 

Seaford Yacht Club moved their happy hour from Friday to Saturday so that they could join us for 

“docktails” under their tent on the pier. A nice crowd was on hand. Joining us from BBSA were (at 

anchor) Virginia Breeze, Tiki Rose, Shangri La, Nuance, (land cruisers) Modus Vivendi, Dreamtime, and 

Rhumba. A good time was had by all as we got to meet the membership of SYC and share sea stories… 

hmm… imagine that being amongst sailors! As darkness set in, the crowd dwindled to the few that 

braved the mosquitos to hang out a little longer… and share more stories. Those at anchor convened on 

Shangri La to continue the party. From what I have heard, it was a great time and late comers, Hedonist, 

joined in! 

Sunday started out with light breezes. But as we were on the verge of throwing in the towel and start 

the motor, the winds picked up and it proved to be a good day for a sail… Until the flies showed up! So, 

to make it interesting, it became a game of “how many can you get with one swat of the fly swatter?” 

(Ronda won with three, I could only get two.) All-in-all, it was a fun weekend to be with good friends and 

meet new ones. 

Karl Shulenburg & Ronda Borberg-Shulenburg 

S/V Bella Vela 
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Upcoming Cruises 

Unfortunately, we do not have any cruises planned for October, which makes it a great opportunity if 

someone desires to step up and host an impromptu cruise.  Speaking of which… 

 

Urbanna Oyster Festival 3-4 November 

Bob & April Kochan will be the Cruise Captains for this cruise.  If you wish further details they will be 

published in next month’s Main Sheet, or contact Bob at (919) 740-5040  

Norfolk Grand Illumination 18-19 November 

Jonathan Romero will be the Cruise Captains for this cruise.  Last year this was one of my favorite 

cruises, and Jonathan along with a few other members built a float and were a part of the parade and 

seen on tv.  If you wish further details they will be published in next month’s Main Sheet, or contact 

Jonathan at (757) 285-6017  
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2017 Cruise Schedule 

Start End Where Cruise Captain Phone # Comments 
       

5-Oct 9-Oct 
Annapolis Boat Show 
Weekend 

    

       

3-Nov 4-Nov Urbanna  Bob & April Kochan (919) 740-5040 Urbanna Oyster Festival 

18-Nov 19-Nov Waterside Norfolk Jonathan Romero (757) 285-6017 Norfolk Grand Illumination 
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
membership@broadbaysailing.org 

 

Ship’s Store News: Bev Borberg, 757 460 1051, bevborberg@yahoo.com 

Burgees – “I’ve sold more burgees this year than ever before!”  If you need a new one, the price is $25 

whether by mail or given to you. 

If you want a cap or shirt with BBSA logo and ship’s name embroidered on it, contact Sean Myers, 

kila2351@yahoo.com.  Tell him Bev suggested it.  He does a good job. 

BBSA Name Tags: 
We are offer two free name tags for our members. It has the 
BBSA Burgee on it along with your name and if applicable, your 
boat name. Additional and replacement name tags can be 
ordered for $10 per name tag. 
We will be placing a group order October 18th, please click on 
the link below to complete the form.               

https://form.jotform.com/71134870954157 
Please email Mary Greblunas at marygreblunas@yahoo.com with any questions. Thanks.  
 

Eric Brinsfield wants your pictures! 
To All BBSA Members, 

Though out the year, I would like to collect photos of our members at BBSA activities, so I can include 

them in the Annual Banquet slideshow. I am hoping to collect a representative sample of all our 

activities rather than just the events I go to. Please be selective and send me your best shots.  

If you have photos worth sharing, please upload them to 

https://primemeridian.smugmug.com/upload/dTcWVf/ericbrinsfield. If you cannot upload photos to my 

site, feel free to hand me or send me a CD with your favorites. I will leave the site open all year, so no 

need to wait until December. 

Thanks, 

Eric 

Eric Brinsfield 

5412 Season Ln. 

Virginia Beach, VA 23455 

919-302-3747 

eric@eric.brinsfield.name 

s/v: Flight Risk 

  

mailto:membership@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:bevborberg@yahoo.com
mailto:kila2351@yahoo.com
https://form.jotform.com/71134870954157
mailto:marygreblunas@yahoo.com
https://primemeridian.smugmug.com/upload/dTcWVf/ericbrinsfield
tel:(919)%20302-3747
mailto:eric@eric.brinsfield.name
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Classifieds: 

PART TIME POSITION AVAILABLE to deliver for Spinsheet magazine! 
SPECIAL NOTICE:  Spinsheet Magazine has an immediate opening for a delivery driver in the Hampton-

Norfolk-Virginia Beach Area.  The position requires making a delivery three times each month, (once 

per month for each Spinsheet, PropTalk, and FishTalk).  Duties include picking up the bundled 

magazines from a place in the area and delivering them to designed businesses, clubs, marinas, etc.  The 

pick-up location will be determined with input from the person selected.  The longest route is close to 

100 stops.  Pay is on a per stop basis with a set stipend for gasoline cost.  Delivery person supplies own 

vehicle.  If interested please call Lucy Ilif at 410-216-9309.  The SpinSheet/PropTalk/FishTalk staff are 

great folks to work with, you’ll get to touch base with all the Hampton Roads area boating folk, and 

you’ll get some jingle in your pocket, working only 3-4 days a month. 

 

B&G Presentation at the Virginia Beach West Marine, by Karen Roberts: 
Hi! This is Karen Roberts, Electronics Specialist and Assistant Manager at West Marine, Virginia Beach. 

We would like to invite Broad Bay Sailing Association to a B&G presentation by Mid Atlantic B&G 

Representative Chris Gilbert. 

After the presentation your club will have an hour to shop at West Marine Pro pricing. There will be light 

refreshments. The event is scheduled for October 19th, 1830-2030. We are also inviting a couple other 

yacht clubs in the area. Please let us know if this is something you would like to participate in. 

Thank you! 

Hope you will join us!! 

Karen Roberts 

West Marine 

757-340-8584 

 

BBSA members Mike Nestor and Eva Dailey are taking a couple years to sail around the Caribbean. 

They are currently in Aruba then heading to Panama and other sailing venues. They will be sailing in the 

BVI's this winter from mid-February to April and would like to offer charters during this time. They have 

submitted the following information to share with our membership:  

43' Leopard Catamaran 2006......4 cabins (3 available....4th us) For the BBSA Cruise Arriving Feb 24th .... 

leaving March 6th ....... (10 days) $3000/cabin All inclusive/crewed (us) in BVI (BVI pickup) ... minimum 2 

couples.......tips are customary. We will provide the food and alcohol for the 10 days (we will have a 

questionnaire for preferences) We include cost of water, ice, fuel, mooring fees.  

Available for use........floats, 2 paddle boards, 1 two-person kayak  

Other weeks:  

Mid February - Mid April........7 day cruise BVI & USVI........$3500/cabin (minimum 2) all inclusive/crewed 

BBSA member discount $500........$3000/cabin  

Contact information is devadailey@aol.com  

 

Bill Forrest (s/v Excalibur III) is looking for a used 150-155 genoa for his boat. His vessel is an Irwin 37’ 

center cockpit. Text him at 757.434.4678 with info. 

 

tel:(410)%20216-9309
tel:(757)%20340-8584
mailto:devadailey@aol.com
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Arthur Quarnstrom is selling four small sailboats. Details below: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All boats are in good condition. Trailer are not included.  

Also, selling a 17 ft rebel sailboat (trailer included) for $1600.00. Sail ready! (No picture provided.) 

Great sailboats for young people or kids to start their sailing adventures! 

Contact Art at (757) 404-5050. 

(Editor’s Note: You could have the Sunfish in time for the Sunfish Challenge!) 

From Ken Brillhart, Owner/CEO, Dustless Blasting of Virginia Beach, LLC: 
My company Dustless Blasting of Virginia Beach, LLC removes antifouling paint without harm to the hull 

material, fiberglass (gelcoat), wood, metal, whatever you got. The process leaves the hull ready for paint 

that day, takes only a few hours for boats under 60’ and there is no dust so it’s completely 

environmentally friendly. We are completely mobile and go to the Marina of your choice in VA, NC or 

MD. Technicians are factory trained and insured. I would like to invite all members to visit my webpage 

www.vabeachdustlessblasting.com, check us out on Facebook and YouTube also. 

My offer to BBSA members is $150 off of all anti-fouling paint removals. Whatever size boat you have. 

Forever! 

Ken Brillhart, Owner/CEO 

Dustless Blasting of Virginia Beach, LLC 

(757) 633-4976 

www.vabeachdustlessblasting.com 

 

  

Sailfish $400.00 

Minifish $500.00 

Sunfish $700.00 

http://www.vabeachdustlessblasting.com/
tel:(757)%20633-4976
http://www.vabeachdustlessblasting.com/
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October/Early November 
1 

 
2 

 
3 4 

 
5 

Annapolis Boat Show 
6 

Annapolis Boat Show 
Youth Sailing Benefit at 
Oozlefinch Brewery, Ft. 
Monroe, 6:00-9:00 pm 

7 
Annapolis Boat Show 
C – Riverwalk/Ghost Crawl 
Cruise  
R – Willoughby Memorial 
Race, 10:00 am 

 

8 
Annapolis Boat Show 
R – CCV Fall Series Races 4 
and 5, 12:00 pm 

9 10 11 
 

12 13 14 
 

15 16 17 
M – Membership Meeting 
at Luna Maya, 6:30 pm 

 

18 
 

19 
M – B&G presentation at 
VB West Marine, 6:30-8:30 
pm 

20 21 
 

22 
 

23 24 25 26 27 28 
 

29 30 31 November 1 2 
 

3 
 

4 
R – Hot Buttered Rum Race 

 
R – More information in Racing News; M – More information in Membership News (or Commodore’s Corner); C – More information in Cruising News 
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BROAD BAY SAILING ASSOCIATION 

2017 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

and 

VOLUNTEERS 

 

Elected Board Members 

 Volunteer Chairpersons 

 

Commodore      Jean Pattenaude 

 Member at Large     Eric Brinsfield 

 Training Committee     Randy Goodman 

Vice Commodore     Guy Sorensen 

 Ships Store      Bev Borberg 

 Sunshine Committee     Barb Cooley 

Rear Commodore     Andy Spittler 

Treasurer      Sergio Diehl 

 Membership Committee    Mary Greblunas 

Secretary      Karl Shulenburg 

Cruising Fleet Captain     Sergio Diehl 

Racing Fleet Captain     Scott Almond 

 Little Creek Sailing Association     Randy Goodman 

 Willoughby Racers     Robert Duncan 

 PHRF Delegate      Scott Almond 

 CBYRA Delegate      Scott Almond 

 Cape Charles Cup     Randy Goodman 

One Design Captain     Jerry Pattenaude 

 Hobie Fleet 32      Dan Berger 

 


